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COMMISSIONER’S MEETING 
July 16, 2012 

 
 The Bartholomew County Commissioners met in regular session on July 16, 2012 

in the Governmental Office Building, 440 Third Street, Columbus, Indiana.  Chairman 

Larry Kleinhenz called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.  Commissioners Carl Lienhoop 

and Paul Franke, Auditor Barb Hackman, and County Attorney J. Grant Tucker were also 

in attendance.  Chairman Kleinhenz gave the invocation and led the Pledge of Allegiance.    

 Next, Commissioner Lienhoop made a motion to approve the July 9, 2012 

minutes.  Commissioner Franke seconded the motion that passed unanimously.    

The Commissioners’ Claims were presented for approval.  Commissioner Franke 

made a motion to approve the Commissioners’ Claims as presented.  Commissioner 

Lienhoop seconded the motion that passed unanimously.   

Next, Chairman Kleinhenz read the New Permits Report from 7/9/2012 to 

7/13/2012.  Thirty-five (35) building permits were issued with a fee amount of $2,621.00 

and a valuation amount of $683,144.   

County Highway Engineer Danny Hollander gave the weekly crew report.  They 

put up signs, mowed in Sandcreek, Hawcreek, German and Flatrock Townships, ditched 

and replaced pipes on 950 S., and 650 E., ditched on Youth Camp Road and dug out 

radius on Mulligan Lane.  They chipped and sealed in Sandcreek, Rockcreek and 

Columbus Townships, picked up trees along Tellman Road and on 800 S., patched roads 

and placed stone along new blacktop drives.  Milestone paved on 600 E. and on 550 N.   



2 
 

Chairman Kleinhenz commented on the progress that has taken place on 525 and 

550 around Grandview Lake and the nice job that the Highway Department has done over 

the years with very little money. 

Under miscellaneous, Mike Lovelace questioned if the Second (2nd) Street Bridge 

was the Commissioners’ responsibility.  The Commissioners and Attorney Tucker stated 

that it was a State responsibility.   

Commissioner Franke thanked the public for honoring the fireworks ban over the 

4th of July Holiday.   

Auditor Hackman apologized for the meeting minutes not being on the current 

website.  She explained that it was a misunderstanding between her office and the IT 

Department during a change of staff. 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned by Chairman 

Kleinhenz at 10:24 a.m.  The next Commissioners’ meeting will be on Monday, July 

23rd, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. in the Commissioners’ Chambers.  
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